My name is Randall Sisson, my wife Carol and I purchased our home in ORO in 2016.
Before becoming full time, year round residents of ORO in 2021, we enjoyed coming to
ORO for 2 week vacations in both the spring and fall each year.

Before moving to Florida I spent the previous 15 years as a department manager for
Wilcox Industries, a defense contractor where we designed and manufactured tactical
equipment for Special Operations. I worked along side army rangers and Navy seals to
produce what became the industry standard in leading-edge optics, night vision
mounting systems and advanced networking to produce the most capable tactical
solutions for today’s military, law enforcement and commercial customers.

Before being employed at Wilcox I was a security officer for the New Hampshire Port
Authority in Portsmouth NH. I worked alongside the FBI and the Department of
homeland Security to ensure that crew members and foreign nationals from ships
coming from other countries did not attempt to enter the United States without
proper documentation and authorization.

I also owned and operated a custom computer design and repair company, as well as
being a general contractor for custom home construction and repair/remodels.

Most of you have come to know me as a moderator for the ORO homeowners page, where
I enjoy keeping everyone up to date with scheduled rocket launches and other space
related events that may be of interest to our residents and visiting family members.

During hurricane season I also try to keep everyone up to date with current weather
conditions and to relay information on any reported damage. I am proud to be named
by a few as ORO's honorary storm chaser.

We all know what it is like to be away from our homes when these storms come through
and the uncertainty and worry it causes.

There are many important issues and challenges that the board has to contend with in
the near future and I hope my diverse background would be a benefit to the board and
the residents of ORO.

ORO is a business, but more importantly our home.

It is a very special and unique place to live, not only because of its location. but
most importantly, and why we all stay.. its people.

Carol and I have never questioned our move to ORO and honestly, that was the best
decision we ever made.

I look forward to seeing what lies ahead for our neighborhood and its residents, and
I hope you will consider me as a member of our board of directors.

Thank You for your consideration

Randall (Randy) Sisson
Lot 213





